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The Illinois State Charter School Commission received a Request for Consideration (RFC) on July 
11, 2018 from East Springfield Community Center Commission by electronic service.  The RFC is 
based on a new charter school proposal originally filed with the Springfield Public District #186 
on March 28, 2018.  Pursuant to Section 650.100 (a) of the Illinois Administrative Code for 
Charter Schools, an applicant for a charter also may submit its proposal to the Commission for 
consideration in situations in which the local school board fails to act on the proposal in a 
timely manner (See Illinois Compiled Statutes 105 ILCS 5 School Code. Section 27A-8). 

The Commission, by its staff, accepts the filing of the Request for Consideration by the East 
Springfield Community Center Commission for The Barack and Michelle Obama Legacy           
Academy. Pending review by staff, the Illinois State Charter School Commission will consider its 
jurisdiction and proposed timeline for RFC SCSC19-001 at its next regularly scheduled meeting                           
on September 18, 2018.    
 
The proposed timeline for review of the appeal is in compliance with the Illinois Charter Schools 
Law and is set as follows:   
 
Public Hearing                                                   Wednesday, August 15, 2018* 
Commission (Public) Meeting                       Tuesday, September 18, 2018 
 

Times and locations for the above hearing and meeting will be published on the Commission’s 
webpage at least ten (10) days prior to the hearing and meeting. 
 
*subject to change 
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